
 

January 27, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Steve Brunk, Chairperson 

House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 285-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Brunk: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2075 by Representative Brunk, et al. 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2075 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2075 would amend existing law to establish Room 221-E as the capitol meditation 

room.  This room would be used solely as a place for prayer and meditation. 

 

 The Executive Director of the State Historical Society is also the Chair of the Capitol 

Preservation Committee, which approves renovations of the state capitol, as well as oversees 

changes to the uses of the committee rooms.  The State Historical Society indicates that passage 

of HB 2075 would have no fiscal effect on the state budget.  The Department of Administration 

has not yet responded to a request for information on any fiscal effect it might experience from 

passage of HB 2075, but because this is a room in the capitol building which is currently 

maintained, passage of the bill is not expected to have any fiscal effect on the agency. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Pam Fink, DofA 

 Matthew Chappell, Historical Society 


